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B1Q7: Do you think ASIC 
should provide other 
guidance to help fee 
recipients comply with the 
legislative instrument? 

It would be helpful to have guidance on: 

 Extent to which a variation in an OFA will become a new OFA and 
therefore require new consent. 

 Confirmation that withdrawal of consent can occur between an account 
holder and an account provider (e.g. where a member contacts the 
superannuation fund directly to withdraw their consent for fees being 
deducted from their account).  

 Confirmation that once consent is provided, the account holder would be 
confirming that the requested fees are in line with the terms of the OFA 
entered into with the fee recipient. Trustees should not be expected to 
ensure that all the correct components of an OFA are in place for each 
deduction as this is the fee recipient’s responsibility. 

 Where consent has been provided through an attorney authorised 
through a power of attorney. 

 How digital consent is to work practically.  

Consent to the deduction of non-ongoing fees 

B2Q1: Do you agree with 
our proposal? If not, why 
not? 

ASFA supports the proposal in-principle, with a recommendation that requirement 
7 be altered. Requirement 7 states that the proportion of costs that will be 
deducted from any investment option(s) will be need to be included in the 
consent. This can be difficult to determine as proportions invested in each 
investment can change on a daily basis and advice fees are generally deducted on 
the basis of the proportion in each investment option.   

ASFA recommends that consent confirms that advice fees will be deducted based 
on proportion invested in each investment option(s), rather then requiring 
identification of the breakdown of proportion of costs from any investment 
option.  

B2Q2: Should the legislative 
instrument require any 
further information to be 
disclosed in the member 
consent form? 

If the Royal Commission’s recommendation 3.2 (no deducting advice fees from 
MySuper accounts) were to be legislated, the member should be made aware in 
the consent form that advice fees will not be able to be deducted from their 
MySuper account.  

B2Q4: Do you think worked 
examples of the written 
consent would be helpful? If 
so, what examples do you 
think should be provided? 

Yes, worked examples would be helpful. Examples provided should encompass the 
most common scenarios where member consent would be sought for advice.  

B2Q5: Do you think ASIC 
should provide other 
guidance to help 
superannuation trustees 
comply with the legislative 
instrument? If so, what 
guidance? 

Some additional guidance on the following topics would be helpful: 

 The mechanisms available to withdraw consent and what happens once 
consent has been withdrawn.   

 Where consent has been provided through an attorney authorised 
through a power of attorney.  

 How digital consent is to work practically. 

 




